Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on November 13, 1995, by Pres. Larry Rensberger. Steve Johnson, Rod Birk, Stan Wilson, Dave Magley, Julia Rensberger and 5 residents were present.. Minutes of October meeting were read and approved. Claims for November were approved.

In old business, The fire truck could be delivered around Christmas. The drain at the Fire Dept has been tabled. The storm sewer at Glenn Smith's on Arnold St. has a grate. Charlie Kreishers drain along fence on E side of Arnold St. will be repaired at a later date. The Street lights at Church & Allen, Washington & SR 16, Quincy & Arnold should be repaired soon. Larry will call DNR to see if there is anyone to help rate the trees. Stone has been out along Arnold St. along the edge of new paving. The Sidewalk Beautification Program has been dropped due to low participation from property owners. The CEDIT money can be used for landscaping and fixing the retaining wall at the log cabin. The board will check into getting an estimate.

In new business, Steve made the motion to transfer \$258.00 from GEN-Gas bill to GEN-Work/Comp Ins., Rod 2nd carried 3-0. Rod made the motion to pay Bruce mileage to Indianapolis to take his Wastewater Test, Steve 2nd, Carried 3-0. Bruce will go to Butler University in Jan to take 3 classes on Wastewater Biology, Rod made the motion to approve \$500.00 for 3 days of classes, meals not to exceed \$25.00 a day mileage at 27 cents a mile and lodging not to exceed \$150.00, Steve 2nd carried 3-0. There will be letters sent to all residents concerning blocked alleys. Pat Womack was questioning the drive between the Coop and her building being Adams St. Larry will check at the courthouse to see if the Street was ever platted. The property is still owned \by the RR as far as the board knows. Bruce is to put stones in the holes there for now. Ray Lyons is concerned about vandalism around town. Stan has information about a grant from the Federal Govt. concerning helping pay security officers. The board received 3 quotes on Flow meters for the sewage plant. After reviewing these Rod made the motion to purchase the Honeywell meter. Steve 2nd carried 3-0. There were also several quotes received for remodeling the plant office for construction only. Tabled for further discussion. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m. The next regular board meeting will be December 11, 1995.

November 15, 1995

Prepared for Roann Town Board Submitted by Julia Rensberger Clerk-Treasurer Roann, IN